phone: 785-296-2436 fax: 785-296-0231 steve.anderson@budget.ks.gov

Sam Brownback, Governor

Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA, Director

February 3, 2011

The Honorable Richard Carlson, Chairperson House Committee on Taxation Statehouse, Room 274-W Topeka, Kansas 66612

Dear Representative Carlson:

SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2117 by House Committee on Taxation

In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2117 is respectfully submitted to your committee.

HB 2117 would delete several outdated retail sales tax provisions. The bill would delete language on the taxes paid on certain motor vehicle and trailer sales that were made in 2004, would remove the January 1, 2005 effective date for the imposition of the sales tax on canned software sales and services, and would remove language that imposed a retail sales tax on bingo cards for FY 2001 and FY 2002.

The Department of Revenue indicates HB 2117 would have no fiscal effect.

Sincerely,

Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA

Director of the Budget

cc: Steve Neske, Revenue